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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement

Proposed Intro. No. 1290-A
Committee: Cultural Affairs

	Title: A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to the percent for art advisory panel

	Sponsors: Council Members Van Bramer, Cumbo and Salamanca


Summary of Legislation: The legislation would require an advisory panel to recommend eligible works of art in a project administered by the Department of Cultural Affairs in the Percent for Art program. The bill would require that the panel be comprised of members who are knowledgeable about public art, about the project, and about the community in which the project will be located. The panel would also include, but not be limited to, at least one representative of the Borough President’s office of the borough in which the project will be located, at least one representative of the City Council Member in whose district the project will be located, and at least one representative of the community board for the community district in which the project will be located. These representatives would be non-voting ex-officio members.

Effective Date: The local law takes effect immediately.

Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2018
Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY17
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY18
	Full Fiscal Impact FY18

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from this legislation.
Impact on Expenditures: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from this legislation. 

Sources of Information:  New York City Council Finance Division 
Estimate Prepared by:
Aliya Ali, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst
Estimate Reviewed by:
Nathan Toth, Deputy Director, Finance Division




John Russell, Unit Head, Finance Division
Legislative History:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 1290 on September 28, 2016 and referred to the Committee on Cultural Affairs. A hearing was held by the Committee on October 20, 2016 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1290-A, will be considered by the Committee on January 17, 2016. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1290-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on January 18, 2016. 
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